


BIBLE READING PLAN WHAT’S HAPPENING
Care Givers of the Week: Jedidiah and Deanna Carpentier

Prayer Ministry - Change of time
Starting this coming week the weekly prayer ministry time will be 
Wednesdays at 2:30pm. We welcome everybody to join us!

Cooking Class Ministry - May 14th @ 10am
Come learn to cook various recipes and get to know some new 
people! At this class the menu includes bread, biscuits, and 
bannock. Please invite a friend or neighbour, as we hope to 
welcome non-Christians to this event. There are invitation cards 
available in the foyer. There is a $5 fee to cover the cost of 
ingredients. Please RSVP by signing up in the foyer or contacting 
the church office.

Goldeyes Faith Night - Saturday, June 4 @ 6pm
Tickets are $22. We will need to order and pay for tickets by May 
20. There is a sign up sheet on the foyer table, and additional 
information. Contact Scott Koop.

Congregational Meeting - the minutes of last week’s meeting are 
available on the foyer table and online on Church Connect
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MISSION UPDATE - Emily Reeve

Listen to the service by calling into Zoom at 10am
Follow the directions below to call into Zoom at 10am and you will be 
able to hear the service over your phone.

1 Call 204.272.7920 
2 When prompted for the meeting ID, enter:  861 4273 9092 #
3 When prompted for a participant ID, enter: #
4 Wait on the line until you are connected to the meeting.

Dear Church Family, 

I am grateful for all the support that I have received through your 
pledges to give and your prayers. I will start working part-time at 
Youth for Christ Winnipeg once I reach 50% of my possible income 
and work part-time. I am drawing closer to reaching this mark and 
ask that you please continue to pray for me! It would be wonderful if I 
received the rest of my funds by the end of May and could start my 
work with The Young Parents Program in June. If you know of 
anyone that might be interested in supporting a local missionary, 
please let me know! You can reach out to me at 431-307-8661 or 
emreeve97@gmail.com 

Thank you and God bless you all, Emily Reeve

On April 14, the Board of Directors met to talk about the upcoming 
summer and had to make the regrettable decision to cancel the 
camp programs for 2022.

While COVID restrictions now allow us to run, the prior restrictions in 
place prevented us being able to do the usual staff recruitment trips 
and functions and we do not have nearly enough potential staff who 
have shown interest this summer. In addition to that, we sustained 
some significant damage around camp and require a lot of work to 
be done to run the best programs we can. So this year we are 
focusing on getting the site back and ready, and will work hard at 
our staff recruitment for next year already. We are looking at a few 
things we may be able to do including a Work & Discipleship week 
or two for staff to stay engaged, as well has having various churches 
send work groups up to help get the site ready for camp. We have a 
few committed in and potentially could use a few more if you have a 
group interested.

These years have not been going the way we would like them to, but 
we are trusting that the Lord is working even in the midst of 
uncertainty. We trust Him as we work on these projects this year and 
plan for 2023 already. Thanks for your prayers with and for us!

LOOKING FORWARD

We are looking forward to all the ministries starting up as we 
come out of a long season of on-and-off lockdowns. We are 
starting up our Winnipeg Walks ministry, Cooking Class 
ministry, our games night, a new movie night, and our 
summer church picnics. We are going to run another Alpha 
program soon, and there is also a “Listening to the voice of 
God” class starting May 30, led by Chris and Walter Martens, 
who are the couple that led our discipleship training class.
 
These new ministries are in addition to our ministries that 
have been running already for some time, like our Men’s 
Breakfast, youth and young adults programs, Grief Share 
ministry, and prayer ministry. Let’s come together in these 
events and build God’s kingdom here as a church family!

MISSION UPDATE - Simonhouse Bible Camp
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Pray for those who are shut-in and in hospital:
Misericordia - Erna Friesen
Victoria Hospital - Elsie Dyck
Bethania - Betty Suderman, Mary Witzke
Bethel Place - Agnes Pauls
Concordia Place - John E. Friesen
Concordia Village - Martha Tielmann
Donwood Personal Care - Louise (Lois) Peters, 

                    Martha  Reimer, Helen Wiens
Pembina Place - Helen Doerksen, Anne Kroeker
Sturgeon Creek Retirement Residence - Bertha Toews

Square One World Media Prayer
Pray for Square One World Media’s partners at The Bible Today in 
eastern Ukraine as they transport refugees to the west and return 
east with food and medical supplies.

Please pray: 
• For Erna Friesen who was recently admitted to Misericordia
• For Betty Suderman who is at home recovering from a broken 

hip
• For Pastor Jedidiah and family as his mother is in hospital 

recovering from a stroke
• For Emily Reeve as she raises support to work at YFC
• For In Sol (Amilia) Choi as she waits on the Lord for the next 

step in her vocational journey
• For Hilda Schulz who is undergoing chemo at home
• For Jim & Melanie Penner and family as Jim continues to 

recover from stroke at home
• For the participants of Grief Share as many of them are 

experiencing deep pain and heavy issues
• For our youth and young adults, as they are now meeting 

regularly again. Keep the youth and their leaders in your 
prayers, that strong relationships will be formed and that they 
would be growing spiritually through their time together

• For Ukraine

PRAYER ALERT SERMON NOTES
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________

For Further Reflection:
Use these questions for personal reflection or with your small group.

1. What is God saying to you through this message?
2. What did you learn about God through the message?
3. How is God calling you to respond?
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THIS WEEK 

NEXT WEEK
Sun. May 15 10:00 am Worship Service

Fellowship Cafe
Wed. May 18 12:30 pm Prayer Time

7:30 pm PAC Korean Praise & Worship
Fri. May 20 7:00 pm PAC Youth & Young Adults
Sat. May 21 2:30 pm Grief Share

Sun. May 8 10:00 am Worship Service
Fellowship Cafe

Tues. May 10 7:00 pm CAB/BCL/BCE Meeting
7:00 pm Board of Trustees Meeting (Zoom)
2:30 pm Prayer Time

Wed. May 11 7:30 pm PAC Korean Praise & Worship
Fri. May 13 7:00 pm PAC Youth
Sat. May 14 10:00 am Cooking Class

2:30 pm Grief Share

Portage Avenue Church
A Mennonite Brethren Church
1420 Portage Avenue, Winnipeg, MB R3G 0W2
Email: office@pachurch.ca     Web: www.pachurch.ca 

Contact Us:   Office: 204.774.4414    

Lead Pastor – Jedidiah Carpentier – Ext. 1         
Cross Cultural Associate Pastor – Jennifer Choi – Ext. 3              
Director of Worship & Media – Jeremy Penner – Ext. 4
Administrative Director – Melanie Penner – Ext. 0         
Pastoral Intern - Philip (Heechan) Kim
Prayer Line — Ext. 5
Fellowship Line  – Ext. 6
General Information and Church Hours – Ext. 7
E-transfer donations (www.pachurch.ca/donate)

Hours: Tuesday to Friday 9 am-3 pm
             

jedidiah@pachurch.ca
jchoi@pachurch.ca

jeremy@pachurch.ca
office@pachurch.ca
philip@pachurch.ca

payments@pachurch.ca


